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WANDERING ALBATROSS AUSTRATIAN SEABIRDAT WONNERUP INLET GROUPFauna 
'Warden 

Kevin Morrison of Busselton re-
polts as follows:

"On Septemller 5, 19?2, fouowing a phone call
from a local resident, Cadet \,Varden Ray Smith
and I investigated a report of a large unidentifled
sea bird on the beach. From the flrst description
we assumed it to be a Giant petrel; however we
found the bird up on the beach east of the mouth
of Wonnerup Iniet and were able to identify it as
an rmmature Wandering Albatross. The bird had
a wingspan of at least I feet, though it \rr'as ob-
viously an immature bird because of its dark
plumage.

The Alitatross had an injured leg and from the
lacerations appeared to have been savaged by a
large fish or shark. We carried the bird down to
the water where it nnaUy managed to take off
into a stif i  souih-westerly breeze,,.

[The wanderirrg Albatross is not a really un-
usual visitor to our shores, and does go as far up
the Western Austtralian coas ine as Fremantle.
They are often forced ashore by storms in July
and August; this bird may have been injured
during the last strong blow in August and re_
mained in the area until found by 
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Warden Kevin Morrison with the immature Wandedns
Albatr.oss.

The formation of the Australian Seabird Group
in November, 1971, was announced in S.W.A.N.S.
Vol. 3, No. 1. Since then two meetings have been
held. The nrst, at Melbourne on 12 May, 1922 ancl
attended by 14 persons, decided to submit to the
R.A.O.U. the proposal that the crouD should be
operated by the Fietd. Invesligation Committee.
The second meeting, held at Sydney on 1 October,
was attended by 23 persons and discussed. in some
detail the projects at present contemplated.

These projects are: the mapping of off-shore
islaDd seabird colonies, the collection of beach-
washed birds (preferably by regular patrols) and
the recording of activities of birds at sea. The aim
of these projects is to gather together in the one
place as much information as possibte so that it is
readily available to ornithologists for future study.

The Group intends to produce a newsletter for
circulation to flnancial members, which wiu facil_
itate the exchange of information on work beins
car.ried oul". The firsl issue oI lhis newslelter wai
expected to be pubushed towards the end of No-
vember, 19?2.

Membership of the group is open to all inter-
ested persons, whether members of the R.A.O.U. or
not. The annual subscription is g2j it will be
appreciated that a project of this kind involves
corits for such matters as pdnting and postage,
lvhich cannot be met entirely from ordinarv
R.A.O.U. Iunds. Anybody wishing to join or obtain
further information should write to Mr M. Carins,
P.O. Box 235, Civic Square, A.C.T. 2608.

Members working on seabirds or interested in
doing so are ur.ged to contact Mr Carins who wilt
be glad to learn of work aheady in progress and to
suggest to those wishing to help the ways in which
they can do so. Forms are being devised to assist
in recording data.
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